Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Friday July 24, 2009
9:00 am




Unit 3078


Aspen Grove





Directors present;
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Directors excused absent:
Mario Alioto, Jim Steeb

Others present:
Meg Huffman, Jay Mayhall, Peter Miller – Camco, Tony Ramos, 

Ed Reagor, Carole Thornton, 

The meeting was called to order at 9:08 am by President Thornton

Minutes of the June 10, 2009 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

Mr. Ireton provided a final report (#5) on the retention pond and water runoff issues. The report completes a one-year period of monitoring the pond and water runoff. Very little change has occurred since the mitigation work was done last summer by East West Partners.

A status report was given on attorney Branden Bickel’s work regarding the retention pond. East West Partners has responded that they will do nothing short of going to court to resolve the pond water issues. The next step is to set a court date. Mr. Bickel will try to set up mediation. It is not known if the other side will participate. 

Mr. Thornton reported on monitoring the water levels in the aspen grove. Mr. Miller will request a report from Cal Fire forest pathologist Thomas Smith on water borne pathogen in the retention pond. 

Mr. Thornton reviewed a 6-17-2009 Funding Reserve Analysis update provided by SBI, LLC. Preliminary estimates of reserve funding indicate that assessments will not be decreased after five years. The contribution amounts are to be correctly adjusted with the 2010 budgeted amount. 

Mr. Thornton reported that he had not found a fiduciary to handle the association’s reserve investments who did not have a vested interest in investments. 

Mr. Thornton provided a proposed budget for 2010 with an assessment allocation in conformity with the CC&R’s adopted in December 2007. It was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the revised calculation of the dues with the 2009/2010 budget.   A finalized version of the budget will be presented for adoption at the September 6th Board of Directors meeting following the Annual Meeting. 

Mr. Miller presented engagement letters for the 2009 audit from the accounting firms of Kirby & Forbes and McClintock Accountancy Corp. No action was taken. 

Mr. Miller presented a proposed fine schedule for violations of the CC&R’s and/or Architectural Review guidelines. It was moved, seconded, and passed to provide a copy of the Proposed Fining Policy and Procedure to the membership in the Annual Meeting agenda and ballot mailing at least 30 days in advance of the September 6th Board of Directors meeting where the policy will be considered for adoption. 

It was reported that summer grounds clean up was being done by the Camco maintenance crew.

Mr. Miller, director Jim Steeb, and maintenance supervisor Don Gravano walked the backsides of all units on Wednesday July 22nd noting items stored on decks and modifications to buildings done by homeowners that were out of compliance with the CC&Rs and Architectural Review Committee guidelines. Letters will be written the owners informing them of the violations and asking them to correct them or provide a request to the ARC for modification of the common area. 

As part of the deck railing installation project all decks and storage closet areas will be inspected for compliance with the CC&R’s and ARC guidelines. 

Recently second floor storage closets being used by the Northstar Rental Department’s housecleaning employees for storage of linens, soap, and paper products for over twenty years were turned back to the association. The rooms will be used for storage of building materials and association records. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1. A regular inspection schedule of entire property will be set for twice a year with the property manager and one or more directors participating. 

2. CC&R rules clarification & enforcement will be addressed with implementation of the proposed fine system. 

3. The pathway light installation is behind schedule. Aegis Electrical has filled out permit applications with 12 Placer County agencies. A process that normally takes two weeks in order to obtain a permit is now taking over two months. 

4. A siding power wash test area using a “green” Preservawood chemical stripper by Sierra Paint & Chemical was inspected by the Board. Little if any change in the surface coating was detected after the application. 

5. Discussion of adding a light to the dumpster area across from units 3127-3129 was held. No action was taken. 

6. The permit process for the parking lot stairway and asphalt pathway to 3145-3156 and 3157-3168 is being worked on by Ruppert Inc., the contractor engaged to building the stairway. An engineer will be writing a hardship letter to Placer County for Ruppert to take to the Placer County building department. 

7. Railing replacement on the buildings is progressing. Material delivery was slow, putting the project behind schedule. All units’ decks are scheduled to have their pickets replaced with welded wire grating this summer/fall. 

8. A form for unit owners to submit to the ARC for notification and approval of unit remodeling has been sent to all owners. Presently one owner (3035) has provided plans and requested approval for a remodel in advance of the work being done. 

9. The property manager reported that the cost of the Northstar Security service for 2009/2010 would not change. Discussions of service with a new provider have been held but no formal proposal has been received to date. 

No homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda.

The next board meeting was scheduled for 9:00 am Sunday September 6, 2009 at the Adult Rec Center in advance of the Annual Membership Meeting. 

Items to be addressed at the next meeting will include adoption of the fine system and approval of the 2009/2010 budget. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
             

 Peter Miller/Property Manager


Peter Miller / Property Manager
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